
COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE REPORT 
FROM THE MEETING HELD FEBRUARY 23. 2017 

For the Council Meeting of February 23, 2017, the Committee recommends the following: 

2. 2016 Fourth Quarter Report 

1. That Council receive for information the Victoria Police Department Fourth Quarter 
Report for 2016. 

2. That Council receive for information the 2016 Fourth Quarter Report. 

3. Operational Plan: 2017 Key Initiatives 

That Council receive the report of February 10, 2017 for information. 

6. Development Permit Application No. 000492 for 1459 Westall Avenue (Oaklands) 

That Council authorize the issuance of Development Permit Application No. 000492 for 
1459 Westall Avenue, in accordance with: 
1. Plans date stamped December 30, 2016. 
2. Development meeting all Zoning Regulation Bylaw requirements. 
3. The Development Permit lapsing two years from the date of this resolution. 

7. Request to Begin Early Termination of Land Use Contracts 

That Council direct Staff to begin the early termination process for all Land Use 
Contracts throughout the City of Victoria. 

8. Annual Parking Services Update and Proposed Transportation Strategy 

That Council: 
1. Approve the attached Revised Parking Rates Policy outlining ranges of rates on-street 

and in parkades and surface lots with the following rate changes to take effect on May 
1, 2017: 
a. Parkade monthly parking rates 

i. Centennial $150 per month 
ii. Johnson $170 per month 
iii. Yates, View and Broughton $200 per month 

b. Parkade hourly parking rates 
i. All parkades 4th hour and beyond, $3 per hour ($0.75 per each 15 minutes) 
ii. Daily maximums 

1. Centennial, Johnson, View and Broughton $14.50 
2. Yates $16 

c. Surface lots . 
i. Royal Athletic Park 

1. $100 per month 
ii. Wharf 

1. $2.50 per hour 
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2. $150 per month 
iii. Royal Theatre 

1. $2.50 per hour 
2. Direct staff to develop a long-term sustainable Transportation Strategy and report to 

Council in August. 
3. Direct staff to develop a communications plan to share information regarding any 

approved changes to the parking system and rates. 

That Council request the Mayor to write to the Premier and the Minister responsible for 
Transit to support the request from the Transit Commission for an increase in the gas tax 
to pay for BC Transit service expansion. 
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